

**RED Committee Minutes**  
**4/19/2022**

**Meeting called to order** 6:05 pm by Jason

**Present:** Jason Koerber (Chair), Lola Bobrowski (Co-Chair/Secretary), Patricia Dixe, Michael Faulkner, Lindseigh Picard (Selectman's Representative)

**Excused:** Jeanne VanPatten, Kristen Smart-Bagster

**Absent:**

**Local Food Festival** – Jason shared the current full vendor list and group discussed details for most of the list. Selectboard approved 50/50 raffle permit and approved use of power at town hall, and use of bouncy house for ACCESS pending insurance COI. **Lola made a motion to allow ACCESS to setup and manage bouncy house and pie smash as a fundraiser at the food festival. Second by Lindseigh Approved 5-0.** Group discussed that ACCESS will be setup on the lawn between town hall and the library. NNDI will be performing – group decided on an outdoor performance in the parking lot somewhere. Group agreed to pay musical act \$75. Lola waiting to hear back from Elm City Compost and the ELMM. Additional conversation included volunteer roles and recruiting, getting the flyer out to the school, sending a press release getting the sign put up in the center of town – Pattie kept a running list.

Food logistic conversation included who is providing food and what – next steps needed drop off s. pick up list and schedule for the day of. Rustic providing soup, Arlington providing, chocolate mousse, Outlaw providing ranguons, Manning hill providing milk, Great Falls Aquaculture providing fish (and fertilizer for sale). A-1 declined to participate this year. Mike will reach out to Angie's in Swanzey to ask if they would like to participate instead. Jason will talk to Old Winchester Farm about a potential chilli. If we get a chilli, maybe Win Win would provide white rice? Lindseigh will reach out to Barry about hotdogs from the fire department (also reaching out to the police chief, EMTs, and the WTA/SSA about kids activities).

Those who currently will need to pull power from town hall include Picadilly Farm, ACCESS bounce house, (maybe) Great Falls Aquaculture, (maybe) Cheshire Gardens. We will need several etension cords that day. Jason will reach out to Jane about potential for animals that day.

Next meeting Jason will bring a draft map for vendor layout. We will also need to discuss schedule (for food), volunteer roles and management, content for the program.

**Motion to adjourn** made by Lola, second by Lindseigh, approved 5-0.

**Meeting adjourned 7:19 pm**

Respectfully Submitted,

Lola Bobrowski

Minutes Approved on

Signed

4/26/22  
Jason Koerber (Jason Koerber - Chair)